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Tēnā Koutou,  
 
I want to start this instalment of my newsletter piece by extending a huge 
thank you to everyone who was involved with Pet Day. Without the 
volunteers, teachers and sponsors this event would not happen. Talking 
to the tamariki about their pets shows how much they care and the pride 
they have when their hard work is rewarded is plain to see. 
Congratulations also to Cooper Boddie who competed at Otorohanga 
Group Day where he won a number of awards. Check out the photo in 
this newsletter. The excitement and how much they love sharing with 
their whole family when they get to view their indoor exhibits is lovely. I 
know the judges all commented on how difficult the job was. Once again 
thank you everyone. 
 

I would also like to thank Tom Houghton and Cody Mortensen for 
finishing water blasting the front fence and putting up the mini-me (little 
people) before pet day. It certainly makes our kura more welcoming. 
 

On Wednesday we thanked Jo Witherick who has been teaching at 
Piopio Primary part-time since the beginning of term 3. She is leaving to 
have her baby. We appreciate the mahi that Jo has done for us and wish 
her well with the addition to her whānau. She has assured us that she 
will be back in the future. 
 

Organisation for 2025 is well underway and I hope to be able to share 
news about what is happening for 2025 soon. In the meantime the staff 
are focused on teaching and learning. I know teachers have begun the 
process of writing reports. From the data I have seen, our tamariki 
should be proud of their progress and achievements. 
 

On Tuesday night I attended a meeting about the swimming pools. I 
know this is a resource many of you value. If you would like to become 
involved, the Piopio Pool Trust are having their AGM on Sunday the 3rd 
of November at 6pm. It is being held at the Piopio Cosmopolitan Club.  
 

All of our tamariki are practising running, jumping and throwing in 
preparation for our athletics day on Friday the 15th of November. The 
high jump competition for years 4 to 6 is next Tuesday (weather 
permitting). 
 

Have a great weekend and hopefully we can enjoy some sunshine. 
 
 

Sue Coyle 
Tumuaki/Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What's happening… 

This Week’s News... 

Happy B’day to...  

 

 

 

11th to 15th Nov 

 

Friday 15th Nov 

 

Friday 22 Nov 

 

25th & 26th Nov 

 

Wed 11th Dec @ 1.30pm 

 

Fri 13th Dec 
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Please Txt/Email the office by 2.45pm  
if there are any changes to your  

child's after  
school arrangements 

Who celebrated their birthday this week  



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




